
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, November 10, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry,   



  and J.R. Gonzales.
             ABSENT:    Craig Sorenson

             ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the October 13, 2014 board meeting and the minutes of the October 13, 2014 executive session.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2014 board meeting and the October 13, 2014 minutes of the executive session as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the November 10, 2014 bills list totaling $ 71,732.50.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on filter valve actuator replacement project
The Manager reported that the Chairman has signed both the Notice of Award and the Notice to Proceed. Basin Mechanical is working with the supplier, AUMA, to get everything ordered. The project may start as soon as early January and will be complete by the end of April. Everything is proceeding on schedule. 
Update on the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project
The Manager reported that preliminary work outside the plant has been completed, with Dexter installing 350 feet of conduit from the end of the plant to where the anode well will be drilled. A good set of plans has been assembled and will go to Electrical Ally this week. Paul Campbell should be finished with the survey of the proposed land acquisition at the Booster Pump Station by next week. We should have the appraisal by Thanksgiving. Bryan Lee made a motion at 10:12 a.m. to go into Executive Session to discuss land acquisition. Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

At 10:29 a.m., the board returned to the regular meeting.
Don Richards made a motion to authorize the Chairman and the Manager to negotiate the purchase of property related to the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project not to exceed the amount discussed in the executive session. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

CPO Report
The Chief Operator handed out the monthly Production report. October’s production was down 20% from September due to seasonal change. Water loss figures have improved. Chemical costs are higher than normal due to low pH and persistent turbidity. There will be a mixer installed in the Frannie tank in the coming month to prevent freezing due to low usage; this item was budgeted for FY-15.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for October is not in yet. September’s interest rate was 0.2635%. Water use figures are up 13% over last October, but still way down from the peak October of 2009. The new plant truck has been ordered and will be delivered by Christmas, which is why the cost of the truck is on the November bills list, in the event the truck is delivered before the next board meeting. The employee appreciation dinner is scheduled for November 19th.

Other Business
There was no other business to report.

At 10:40 a.m. Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:    

Chairman

              Secretary

